September 19th, 2010

Hi 

Very little to write about this week. Last Monday, I started exercise again. Included a swim and after even just one week off, it was not easy. But for my third swim of the week, on Friday, it felt so easy. I was intending to do just 1.5 km each time, but this increased to 2.3 km on Friday. 


In the past, both before and after exercise, I would always consume some sports drink. However, there was an interesting article in the newspaper claiming that after exercise, milk is better than sports drink. A main reason is that during exercise, muscle cells break down and milk contains two particular proteins that are good for rebuilding cells. Milk also contains minerals as do sports drinks. However, before or during exercise, milk should not be taken as it takes longer to digest. So I have started to drink milk instead of sports drink following exercise.


On Friday evening, the hotel had its annual mid-autumn free buffet for guests. For most years, it has been held at the poolside but a couple of times it rained and had to be shifted at the last minute to an inside venue. So this year, to avoid this, it was held in the lobby downstairs. Another reason for the shift is that in the open at this time of the year it can still be rather hot and humid. Still, the atmosphere at the poolside is better. 


This past week I have spent quite a bit of time learning how to prepare files and put them onto the internet so that anybody can access them. (I do not have any particular purpose for this at present, but I want to find out how to do it.) Anyway, I have been unsuccessful and it has been just one frustration after another. This is what I have done:

1. I have converted my files to HTML files which is the 'language' needed for internet files. (This in itself is not too difficult except for formatting; when viewed on a web browser, the layout of a file can change a lot from what you have prepared. Anyway, that can be sorted out later, I hope.) And I am able to check/view these files OK using my web browsers. 

2. To be able to access the files of the internet, it is necessary to transfer these files from my computer to another computer/server. This is done using programs called FTP Clients (FTP = file transfer protocol). This can be done using Microsoft Explorer (note, not Internet Explorer) or with clients that can be downloaded. One popular one, which I used, is called 'FileZilla'. Well, I am able to use these clients to transfer my html files all right. But then there are problems. I have two related questions:

   - Where are these 'other' computers located? 

   - The URLs (names) for internet files begin with http://... and I suppose the files I have transferred exist somewhere in this form. But how do I find them so that I, and everybody else, can open them? (I do remember being able to type in addresses that began with ftp://... but cannot remember now how I did this.)

3. Also, I tried to create a website using the (free) templates available on the internet. This too has been unsuccessful; all I could get was the text from these templates but no pictures! Why do these templates not download properly? 

If any of you are experts in this field, you might be able to make suggestions. 

That’s about it for this week

Cheers
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